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Reference : 2012 - 9852
Correspondent : M Laurent Kremer
Tel. (+352) 247-74941
e-mall lic@av.etat.lu
ICAO

Attn: Mr. Raymond BENJAMIN
Secretary General

999 University Street
Montreal, Québec

CANADA H3C 5H7
fls@icao.int

Yiref . An 12/44.6-11/1

Subject: Resolution A37-10: Proficiency in the English language used for
radiotelephony communications.

Att. :

Dear Mr. Benjamin,

| refer to our letter 2011-2981dated 4 April 2011 by which we transmitted our
Implementation plan for language proficiency in reply to State letter of 21st January
concerning the 37th Assembly — Resolution A37-10: Proficiency in the English
language used for radiotelephony communications and the Email dated 28" March
2011 from Mr Maurino.

Please be informed that all controllers (34 in total) that had not undergone language
assessments in respect to language proficiency requirements as stated in Doc.9835
on 4 April 2011 have been assessed and reissued a new licence until 19" December
2011 and are compliant since that date.

Yours sincerely,

Claude WALTZING
Director of Civil Aviation

Copy to:
- Mr Geoffray ROBERT — Permanent representative of Belgium to ICAO Council
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